TOWN OF WEBB LAKE

Burnett County

Town Board Meeting

June 6, 2016 – 6:00 PM

The regular monthly board meeting was called to order by Chairman Steve Austin, at 6:00 PM at the Webb Lake Town Hall.  

The pledge of allegiance was recited and roll call was taken.  Treasurer Michelle Hophan was absent.   

VERIFICATION OF PUBLIC NOTICE POSTINGS:  Gail Keup, Clerk, stated the June agenda was posted on May 30th.

CHANGES TO THE AGENDA:  There were no changes made to the order of the agenda.
MARK KRAUSE FROM WAGNER SURVEY:  Mark had called the clerk earlier in the day and explained he did not have the map ready for the Johnson property so he would not be at the meeting.

CORRESPONDENCE:  The correspondence was reviewed by the board.  Greg Main questioned the grader lawsuit as there was a letter from the attorney which was not clear to anyone on the board but is believed the suit is settled.
DISCUSSION AND ACTION ITEMS:

Approval of May  Minutes:  Greg Main made a motion to accept the minutes as presented with no corrections and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried.
Clerk’s  Monthly Expenditure Report:  John made a motion to accept the clerk’s monthly bill listing in the amount of $214,043.20  and Greg seconded it. Motion carried.
Liquor License and Operator Licenses Approval:  Greg Main made a motion to approve those businesses that have all of the appropriate paper work completed which include Lumberjack, Oak Ridge, The Main Store, Rosenthal’s, Gliders and the Cabaret with the exception of Northwoods Inn pending payment of their personal property taxes and to approve the list of 30 bartenders who have completed all necessary paperwork and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report:  John made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted by Gail Keup and Greg seconded it.  Motion carried.  There is an available balance of $94,335.19 in the checking and money market accounts.
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Picnic License for Fire Department for July 2nd Picnic:  Greg Main made a motion to approve the picnic license for the Fire Department for July 2, 2016 fundraiser and John Kielkucki seconded it.  Motion carried

Mutual Aide Resolution:  Greg made a motion to approve the resolution to enter in to mutual aide known as MABAS with other Wisconsin fire departments and John seconded it.  Motion carried.  Fire Chief Ben Keup explained the mutual aide would just make it easier to help each other out in times of emergencies such as the July, 2011 storm when extra help was much needed the Webb Lake, Scott and Jackson areas.
Contract with Como Propane:  John made a motion to sign the one year contract from Como Propane at $.999  per gallon and Greg seconded it. Motion carried.
Roads Discussion:  Carl stated they have spread gravel three inches  thick on Namekagon Trail.  He stated the other roads that needed attention are Oaks Court, Castle Drive, S. Lost Lake Road which needs culverts and Lily Lane where small sections of that road have not been paved when the rest of it was.  Steve Austin will call Dennis Main to see if he wants the town to replace the paved area he had dug up last year for a septic system.  He could then reimburse the town for $771.00 which would be the cost for paving that area.
Greg Main stated he would sell the trailer to the town that they used last year to haul the garden tractor for $475.00.  The board agreed to purchase the trailer. 
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Don Seiford said the survey mistake on his property regarding the town road was made in 1904 by the state.  The width of the road is 48’ and the normal width of a town road is 66’.
The Women’s Club requested space to put a storage container on the property behind the town hall.  It was explained we do not have a lot of space to work with behind the town hall but if they could find a place to put the unit, it would be okay with the board.

It was pointed out there are old tires along side of the road just off Highway 77 and River Road where that old bus sits.  Carl stated he would see what could be done with the tires.

The July meeting will be held July 11th due to the fact the first Monday is the 4th.  

Greg made a motion to adjourn at 6:33 PM and John seconded it.  Meeting adjourned.
Respectfully Submitted

Gail Keup, Clerk

Town of Webb Lake
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